In This Issue Webmail users click here

## Official News

- · AU Football Team Up One Spot in Rankings
- · 20th-Century Europe
- · Open meeting w/ VP/University Relations candidate

# **General Announcements**

- · Change in time, date for memorial service
- · AU Blood Drive
- · Have a Blast at Pumpkinville/Ellicottville!
- · Interested in Counseling or School Psychology?
- · Diversity Leadership Program -- Win Sholarships
- British Ceramic Cultures
- · Alfred Runway To Begin at 7 p.m. instead of 8 p.m.
- · Eat, Drink, and be Educated
- · Autumn Visit Days with Admissions
- · Notice of Internal Posting
- Video Contest
- Gallery Openings
- · Daily Show Writer/Humorist DeCaro to Host Runway
- · Lifesaver CPR/AED
- · Barcelona Business Program Spring 2008
- · Can You Spare Some "Gently Loved" Stuffed Animals?
- · Can We Borrow Your Regalia?
- · Alfred Hockey Seeks Coach
- Iraqi speaker to visit AU
- Can You Pumpkin Jam?
- · Come Skydiving This Weekend!
- · Have You Written a Book, Play, Paper, Etc.?
- · Disasters: Recipes and Remedies

# What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY	TOMORROW	FRIDAY
12:30 Religious institute 6:00 Mens & Womens	8:30 Lifesaver CPR-AED Training	12:10 Open meeting with VP for University Relations
Swim Meet 7:00 Men's Soccer Game	11:20 John F. McMahon Award Lecture	12:20 Environmental Studies Seminar
7:30 Jazz styles and Improvisation with	12:00 Beer Goggle Lawn Games	3:00 Womens Soccer Game
John Adler	4:30 Women of Influence	· Locks of Love

· Locks of Love

# Speaker Comes to Campus

9:00 AURS meeting

· Locks of Love

· AU Habitat for Humanity ROCK-A-THON

## AU Football Team Up One Spot in Rankings

The Alfred University football team moved up one spot, to 11th, in the D3football.com national poll released today. The Saxons (7-0, 4-0 Empire 8) improved from 12th in the polls after Saturday's 53-21 defeat of visiting Husson College.

Alfred's seven wins to start the season are the most for an AU football team since the 1981 Saxons finished the regular season 10-0 en route to the schools first and only trip to the NCAA Division III championship tournament. At 4-0, Alfred stands alone atop the Empire 8 Conference standings.

AU will end the regular season with three straight road games: at Hobart next Saturday (Oct. 27), at Ithaca (Nov. 3), and at St. John Fisher (Nov. 10). Kickoff for all three games is 1 p.m.

Ithaca and Fisher are the Saxons' final Empire 8 Conference foes. Fisher is in second place in the conference with a 4-1 Empire 8 mark. If Fisher beats visiting Utica on Saturday, the AU-Fisher contest Nov. 10 will be for the Empire 8 title and an automatic bid to the NCAA Division III championships.

Last Saturday's win over Husson was the 60th at AU for head coach Dave Murray. Two school records were tied by sophomore wide receiver Jared Manzer (Johnson City, NY/Johnson City). His 90-yard punt return for a TD tied the record for longest punt return. His three touchdown receptions also tied the school single-game record, shared with former Saxons Charles Young (vs. Hamilton, 1971) and Joe Haven (vs. Brockport, 1989).

back to top Send Email Reminder

## 20th-Century Europe

Are you interested in World War I, World War II, the Cold War, and the European Union? Then you should take HIST 316, Twentieth-Century Europe, which will be offered next semester by Dr. Brian Newsome.

back to top Send Email Reminder

## Open meeting w/ VP/University Relations candidate

Alfred University faculty, staff and students are invited to an open meeting with Stanley A. Colla Jr., a candidate for the position of vice president for University Relations. The open forum will be held from 12:10-1 p.m. Friday (Oct. 26) in Nevins Theater, Powell Campus Center.

Mr. Colla wll offer brief remarks and then respond to questions from those in attendance. Attachment: **Stanley A. Colla Jr.'s resume** 

back to top Send Email Reminder

# Change in time, date for memorial service

The date and location of Patrick Power's memorial service has been changed upon request of his family. The memorial will be held from 7-9 p.m. Thursday, October 25, in Nevins Theatre, Powell Campus Center.

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### **AU Blood Drive**

Put Nov. 13 on your calendar - it's your chance to donate!

The AU Blood Drive is on Tuesday, Nov. 13, 2007, from 10 a.m.-4 p.m. in the Knight Club

E-mail Dr. Kathryn Link (link@alfred.edu) a time you can donate.

For questions about eligibility, see the Blood Donor Eligibility Guide

Attachment: Blood Donor Eligibility Guide

back to top Send Email Reminder

## Have a Blast at Pumpkinville/Ellicottville!

This Sunday, 10/28/07, the Center for Student Involvement is sponsoring a bus to Pumpkinville/Ellicottville. Pumpkinville (www.pumpkinville.com) is a farm that offers hayrides, a corn maze, a corn cannon, apple cider pressing, farm animals and of course, pumpkins!

After a visit there, the bus will then take us to Ellicottville so that you may discover its charming downtown area.

If you are interested, please stop by our office on the second floor of the Powell Campus Center to sign up. there is a \$5 fee to ride the bus.

back to top Send Email Reminder

# Interested in Counseling or School Psychology?

Current graduate students will discuss these fields and the programs at AU.

If you are considering applying to these programs, this will be a good opportunity to learn more about them.

Wednesday, October 24th at 7pm, Science Center Room 421

back to top Send Email Reminder

# **Diversity Leadership Program -- Win Sholarships**

The Career Development Center is happy to announce that Monster is sponsoring its annual Diversity Leadership Program at various locations during the 2008 summer.

Early applications are being accepted now.

During the summer of 2007, Alfred University boasted 5 participants. One participant stated, "It was like a rap concert and business networking event all at the same time. It was the best."

Apply now and increase your opportunities to win scholarships, leads on internships and permanent employment opportunities, enhance your resume and develop your leadership skills!

Open to Seniors, Juniors, Sophomores and Freshmen.

Link: Monster Diversity Leadership Programs

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### **British Ceramic Cultures**

TRAVEL TO ENGLAND JAN. 5-19, 2008.

Learn the history of English ceramics: meet ceramic artists, and curators, stop (and shop) in factories and actual studios!

Enjoy all of this while on our winter break. A nice change in climate - temperatures in the 50s-60s; how nice is that?

All of this, and you will earn 4 credits for the spring semester!

This tour is being led by Dr. Ezra Shales, Assistant Professor of Art History & Theory.

Attachment: NEW\_SPRING\_2008\_COURSE1.doc

Send Email Reminder back to top

# Alfred Runway To Begin at 7 p.m. instead of 8 p.m.

The second annual Alfred Runway competition, originally scheduled for 8pm this Saturday will begin at 7pm to avoid conflicting with the 9pm start of Glam Slam. Seven teams will compete for the title of top design as each will create fashion statements for two models. The event is being held in Miller Performing Arts Center's CD Smith Theater.

Send Email Reminder back to top

# Eat, Drink, and be Educated

Imagine, 11 days abroad -- visiting three beautiful countries. Enjoy fine cuisine, and take in the wonderful sites.

Please plan on attending the Informational meeting on Wednesday, Oct. 31, 2007, at 5 p.m. in Perlman 218.

AU in Europe -- Spring 2008 please see attached for details. Attachment: Literature\_and\_Natural\_History\_of\_Food.doc

Send Email Reminder back to top

# **Autumn Visit Days with Admissions**

The Office of Admissions is having our second of three open houses this fall for prospective students on Saturday, Oct. 27. We are expecting over 85 students including their families which will bring over 250 people on campus for this event.

Registration begins in Powell Campus Center at 8:30 a.m. followed by an academic fair, student/parent panels, admissions and financial aid session and other concurrent sessions. Families will be eating lunch on campus in Ade dining hall from 11:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. Concurrent tours will follow lunch.

Attached is the schedule. If you have any questions, please contact Michelle at x2015. Attachment: AVDschedule1.doc

Send Email Reminder back to top

# **Notice of Internal Posting**

Secretary, Alumni & Community Relations Sr. Associate 1 University Relations

Link: UR Secretary

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### **Video Contest**

Want to be a movie producer or star? Enter our video contest! Capture what inspires you about AU in 2 minutes or less. Prizes awarded to 1st, 2nd, 3rd & Viewer's Choice. Win an Apple iTouch, Apple iPod Nano with Video and more. Contact Jodi Bailey at baileyj@alfred.edu with questions.

Link: Video Expressions

back to top Send Email Reminder

# **Gallery Openings**

Tuesday, Oct. 30 there will be 2 art openings. "Perseverance and Play", curated by Kathy Vjada, is at the Cohen Center Gallery. Including works by John Gill, Will Contino, Kevin Wixted and Roberlee Bell.

The Women's Leadership Center is hosting an exhibit for Jan Nagle. Her show of photoraphy is titled "House and Home."

The openings are from 5-7 p.m. Please join us!

back to top Send Email Reminder

# Daily Show Writer/Humorist DeCaro to Host Runway

This weekend's Alfred Runway welcomes Frank DeCaro as guest host for the 2nd annual event. DeCaro will host the fashion event at 7 p.m., Saturday, in Miller Performing Arts Center and also perform his brand of stand-up comedy at 10 p.m., Friday, in the Knight Club.

He will also be the focus of a "career conversation" on Saturday afternoon in Nevins Theater (time tba).

The New York-born DeCaro is one of the first openly gay humor columnists writing for a major American daily newspaper, Newsday, and the author of A Boy Named Phyllis: A Suburban Memoir (Viking 1996). He came into the public eye as a featured recurring player on The Daily Show, doing movie reviews with an over-the-top gay sensibility from 1996 to 2003.

The event is co-sponsored by SAB, Spectrum, and the Career Development Center.

Both events are free and open to the public.

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### Lifesaver CPR/AED

Thursday, Oct. 25 Nevins Theater, PCC 8:30 a.m. - noon

We invite employees and students to attend adult and child CPR-AED training this Thursday.

To sign-up call 871.3020; if you prefer, e-mail **perrydr@alfred.edu** at the EH&S office in 117 Myers Hall. You may download a copy of the CPR-AED training manual from our Web site; just follow the instructions available online for unzipping the file.

Limit: 6 participants per session (one session per week will be offered for most of the semester). See our full training schedule on the EH&S Web site.

Fee: Students - \$7 to cover the cost of the face mask; the course is free to all faculty and staff.

back to top Send Email Reminder

## **Barcelona Business Program Spring 2008**

Frank Duserick and Amy Rummel are packing their bags and heading off to Barcelona, Spain. Earn credits and enjoy a trip abroad. Please see attached flyer for details. Thank you.

Attachment: Barcelona\_Business\_Program1.doc

back to top Send Email Reminder

# Can You Spare Some "Gently Loved" Stuffed Animals?

The new club, Pet Pals, is looking to collect "gently loved" stuffed animals so that we may re-sell them to raise Cash for Critters ... a fundraiser for the Wellsville SPCA. If you have a few stuffed animals that are in excellent condition and would like to donate them, please bring them to Nancy at the Center for Student Involvement on the 2nd floor of the Powell Campus Center before next Monday, Oct. 29. The animals thank you.

Unaware of what Pet Pals is? It's a club formed to give students an opportunity to interact with animals. If you are interested in knowing more, just contact ajb6@alfred.edu or bankern@alfred.edu.

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### Can We Borrow Your Regalia?

Performing Arts is presenting 'Imaginary Invalid' in November. Although we have a very nice costume 'closet', we don't have enough regalia robes for all the actors. Would you be willing to lend us your robe from Nov. 5 until Nov. 20? (If you would like to donate your robe, we'd be happy to accept it!) Please e-mail Performing Arts (performs@alfred.edu) if you can help us! Many thanks! (PS It's never too early to make your reservations! 'Imaginary Invalid' runs Nov. 14 - 17.)

back to top Send Email Reminder

# Alfred Hockey Seeks Coach

Alfred Hockey currently competes with teams in the WPCHA and the CHA and plays regular season games in UNYCHL, which is a league that was started by Alfred Hockey and three other schools.

The last few years Alfred Hockey has played many tournaments and games that use NCAA rules and our lack of a head coach has not always met with favor. Alfred Hockey is looking for a head coach that will allow the team to continue to compete at higher and higher levels of hockey.

If you are interested please contact auhockey@alfred.edu or amorosjw@alfred.edu

Link: auhockey@alfred.edu

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### Iraqi speaker to visit AU

Alfred University will be fortunate to have Dr. Dahlia Wasfi visit the campus on Monday, Oct. 29, at 7

p.m., in Nevins Theater.

The topic is "The Status of Healthcare in Iraq Today."

Dr. Wasfi was born in Iraq, but her family fled the Saddam Hussein regime during her childhood, and immigrated to the U.S. She graduated from the University of Pennsylvania School of Medicine in 1997. In 2006, she returned to Iraq to visit, and since then Dr. Wasfi has been speaking about her experiences, traveling across the country to share her story.

Her talks include plenty of pictures and first-hand accounts, and her assessment of the healthcare system in Iraq and it's impact upon Iraqi society will provide for a very interesting talk.

The program is sponsored by SAB, SAFE, and Center for Student Involvement.

Link: Dahlia's Web Site

back to top Send Email Reminder

## Can You Pumpkin Jam?

Wednesday, Oct. 24 join AU Skateboard for a pumpkin/skate jam.

For only \$5 you can carve a pumpkin, enjoy music, skate, and possibly throw pumpkins off Harder! Be there between 3:30 - 5:30 p.m. to carve your pumpkin! We'll be jamming in front on Harder Hall.

T-shirts and food will also be sold.

Pumpkin carving winners will win a t-shirt and a chance to throw pumpkins off Harder! Don't miss out!

Link: http://www.myspace.com/auskate

back to top Send Email Reminder

# Come Skydiving This Weekend!

As part of the unofficial Skydiving Club, I will be taking a group to do their first skydives this weekend! The first trip a couple weeks ago worked out great so it's time for round two!

We will be going to FreeFallOz Skydiving (See link below) which is 45 minutes away and a great place to jump. If you are interested, please e-mail me for more details. This is one of the last opportunities to jump before the season ends, so act fast! Blue Skies everyone. Link: http://www.freefallozskydiving.com

back to top Send Email Reminder

# Have You Written a Book, Play, Paper, Etc.?

The Office of Communications will be writing a round-up news article detailing all the recent literary accomplisments of our faculty and staff. If you have published any work since July 1, 2007, please take the time to send a message with a short description (and in the case of a book, places to purchase) of the work to Debbie Clark at clarkd@alfred.edu by the end of October. Thanks so much.

back to top Send Email Reminder

# Disasters: Recipes and Remedies

Disasters: Recipes and Remedies

A Social Research conference at The New School

Thursday and Friday, Nov. 1 and 2, 2007 The New School Tishman Auditorium 66 West 12th Street, NYC

Everyday brings fresh news of another disaster that threatens our lives, our homes and our communities. Please join us as leading experts discuss the conditions that amplify or reduce the affects of disasters, who is most affected by them and why, and what can be done to lessen the likelihood and the magnitude of disasters in the future. Nicolas Scoppetta, New York City Fire Commissioner, will give the keynote address.

Conference Tickets:

\$50 (\$12 for a single session)

Full-time Students: \$15 (\$5 for a single session) New School Alumni: \$15 (\$5 for a single session) Full-time New School Students: Free

ACLU members: \$35 (\$8 for a single session)

Social Research Conference Office 65 Fifth Avenue, Room 375 New York, NY 10003 P: 212.229.5776 x3121

F: 212.229.5476

socres@newschool.edu

This conference is supported by Eugene Lang College The New School for Liberal Arts, The School for Social Research, The New School Office of the Provost, and Parsons The New School for Design and is cosponsored by the ACLU.

For more information, and to register, go to:

http://www.socres.org/dis...

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews